

Bayswater Historical Society

PRESERVE - PROTECT - PROMOTE

December 2022 Christmas Edition NEWSLETTER

Farewell to 2022 - Message from the Chair

Dear Members and Friends,

On behalf of our dedicated and hardworking Management Committee and (Simon Shuvuka, Glen Cookson, Wayne Swindells, Maggy Wade, Greg Smith, Julie Murphy, Branka and Lazar Radanovich). I would like to take this opportunity to wish all our members and friends all the best for the coming festive season and New Year.

I would like specially to thank all our regular volunteers (Shannon Murphy, Wendy Garstone and Lewis Cox) for their special expertise and contribution to the ongoing work of the BHS.

I would also like to acknowledge BHS members Steve Lay (Fund raising expertise and advice), Lisa Baker and Fran Hickling for their ongoing support with special projects and our Newsletter publication.

A special thanks to all those members that have made an additional donation: Olga Beale, Phyllis Lock, Cesario Grassi, Maggy Wade, Greg Smith, Bill and Aneik Ragan, Jill Duke-Smith, Lynn Deering, Cr Steven Ostaszewskyj, Keith and Angus Clements, Geraldine Pillinger, Lisa Baker, Miriam Fawcett, Wayne and Barbara Swindells, Patricia Smith, Nathanael Whale, and Roma Trainer.

Please ensure your Membership fee is current and/or make a donation. Thank you to all those members that have paid for the 1 Sept 2022 – 31 August 2023 year.

EFT Details: Bayswater Historical Society BSB 633-000 ACCOUNT 115106197 BENDIGO BANK

I am pleased to report that our Sundowner/Fundraiser was a huge success. It was a real team effort with all our committee members as well as other volunteer members including Lewis, Sabi and Rohit delivering a thoroughly professional and expertly executed catering service. Also a special thank you to Tonina Khamis a friend of committee members (Lazar and Branka) for inviting 15 of her friends to help us celebrate. Only positive feedback and laughter were heard from our guests. The raffle draw was hilarious and an excellent conclusion to an enjoyable event. Already the committee are planning our next event for 2023.

Congratulations to all those that attended our Sundowner and generously contributed donations and in kind, thus helping the Society achieve our fundraising target of \$2000. We can now go into 2023 with confidence that the work of the BHS will continue for another year. See photo's next page.

Leighton (Halliday House) will re-open on Sunday 26 Feb. 2023

Wishing all our members and friends all the best for the coming festive season and New Year.

Monica Main BHS Chairperson











Thanks to all those members and friends who have supported our 2022 fund raising efforts. By preserving, Protecting, and Promoting Bayswater History, the whole community gains.















